
F oi ref 1429-2021 

 

TfL Ref 1429-2021 

 

Thank you for your request received by Transport for London (TfL) on 24 October, and your 
clarification email of 28 October 2020, asking for information about a banned right turn on 
Southwark Park Road at the junction with Jamaica Road. 

 

Your request has been considered in accordance with the requirements of the Freedom of 
Information Act and our information access policy.  I can confirm that we hold some of the 
information you require.  
 
You asked: 
 
T fL  hav e rec ently  introduc ed a banned rig ht turn on S outhwark  park  road - S E 16 I 
want to k now  

 

1. How many  P C Ns  hav e been is s ued s inc e it has  been introduc ed?   

 

2. If none hav e been is s ued y et when will y ou s tart is s uing  them?   

 
 

T he banned right turn is  from J amaica R oad turning right into S outhwark P ark R oad. 

 

As  pictured below, the s igns  have been there s ince 2008 and we have not is s ued any P C Ns  
s ince then at this  location.  

 

We intermittently monitor all locations  acros s  our network to ens ure compliance and s hould it 
become neces s ary to begin enforcing then we will do s o. 

 

We therefore do not have a date when enforcement may occur. 

 

 



 

 

 

If you are considering submitting a further FOI request please think carefully about whether 
the request is essential at this current time, as answering FOI requests will require the use of 
limited resources and the attention of staff who could be supporting other essential activity. 
Where requests are made, please note that our response time may be impacted by the 
current situation.  
 

If this is not the information you are looking for, or if you are unable to access it for any 
reason, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Please see the attached information sheet for details of your right to appeal as well as 
information on copyright and what to do if you would like to re-use any of the information we 
have disclosed.  

 

Yours sincerely  

 

 

Sara Thomas 
FOI Case Management Team 



General Counsel 
Transport for London 


